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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES Office of the Secretary 

Assistant Secretary for Health 

MAY 2 5 2006 
Office of Public Health and Science 

Washington D.C. 20201 

The Honorable Carolyn B. Maloney 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 205 15 

Dear Ms. Maloney: 

Thank you for your letter to President Bush to request his views on access to birth 
control. The President has asked that I respond on his behalf. 

This Administration supports the availability of safe and effective products and services 
to assist responsible adults in making decisions about preventing or delaying conception. 
The Department of Health and Human Services faithfully executes laws establishing 
Federal programs to provide contraception and family planning services. The Title X 
Family Planning Program and Medicaid are each significant providers of family planning 
services. 

Additionally, this Administration strongly supports teaching abstinence to young people 
as the only 100 percent effective means of preventing pregnancy, HIV, and sexually 
transmitted infections (STIs). 

I will provide this response to the other signatories of your letter. 

Sincerely yours, 

- 
John 0. Agwunobi 
Assistant Secretary for Health 

U.S. Public Health Service 


